From: Matt Nykiel

To: Weber, Courtney

Subject: Re: City of Harrison Petition for Review
Date: Friday, August 10, 2018 5:41:54 PM
Hi Courtney,

Yep, | understand. ICL is not opposed to your motion to extend the response brief deadline.

Shortly after October 11, | have a 3-day all-staff meeting in Boise. I'll also be the only ICL
attorney working on ICL's reply to EPA and DEQ's responses in the Sandpoint NPDES
appeal. Would EPA be opposed to allowing ICL two weeks following the reply deadline in the
Sandpoint appeal to file a reply in the Harrison NPDES appeal?

Have a great weekend,
Matt

On Thu, Aug 9, 2018 at 1:43 PM, Weber, Courtney <Weber.Courtney@epa.gov> wrote:

Hi Matt:

In order to accommodate summer annual leave schedules, workload issues and the time
necessary to obtain review/approval to file a response brief, EPA will need to file a motion
for an extension to file its response brief. As you know, I’m the primary permitting attorney
here in the Region. I’'m in the midst of reviewing a bunch of permits plus the Sandpoint

Response Brief is due on September 24™. EPA would like to be able to file an unopposed
motion. To that end, would ICL be opposed to allowing EPA until Thursday, October 11th
to file the response brief and certified index of the admin. record?

Thanks!

--Courtney

Courtney Weber
Assistant Regional Counsel

U.S. EPA Region 10

1200 6t Ave., Ste. 155, MS ORC-113
Seattle, WA 98101

206-553-1477
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